

## **Minutes for Coronation Hall Meeting 14th May**

### **Apologies :**

Carol Bowen, Mike Devoy, Andy Rowsell, Sue Mitchell

### **Present :**

Lisa Juson, Jim and Dorothy Adams, Jackie Markham, Ali Parker Morgan, Richard Frost

### ***Minutes of last meeting read and signed as correct.***

### **Matters Arising :**

- a) Gas bill - Richard will ask Shane Juson to look at a seven day thermostat for the radiators.
- b) Lighting delay switch - Richard will talk to Kim about this
- c) Parking at school - Richard has written a letter to Mrs Daniels and is awaiting a reply.

### **Treasurers Report - attached**

We currently have £2211.63 in Natwest, £5304.53 in Scottish Widows and £7000 in the roof fund

### **Jubilee Weekend**

Everything has been organised - the bar will be manned by the hall committee and Lisa and Richard will organise the drink for the event.

### **Hall Refurbishment**

All the money needed for the refurbishment has been raised.  
We will get the hall deep cleaned in the summer.  
We will need to look at the charges for the hall in the next few months.

### **100 club**

1st Mike Devoy  
2nd David Lloyd  
3rd Richard and Catherine Evans

### **A.O.B**

1. Lisa will ring Brian Watkins to get the Hall equipment PAT tested.
2. Under 5s would like to be given notice if anyone needs to get into their cupboard in the future.
3. Ian Baker - Emergency Planning Officer (Community Resilience and Event Safety) has asked if the hall would have a stand pipe if there were a drought. It was agreed that we would.